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RANTOUL FIRE AND POLICE COMMISSION 
Minutes of Quarterly Meeting 

Wednesday, January 18, 2017, 1:00 p.m. 
Rantoul Municipal Building Conference Room  

333 S. Tanner Street, Rantoul, Illinois 
 

Present: Dave Sherrick – Commission Chairman 
  Ken Calhoun – Commission Member 
  Brian Schurter – Commission Member 
  Kathy Kohl – Recording Secretary 
  Lt. Jeff Wooten – Rantoul Police Department 
   
   

1. Chairman Sherrick called the meeting to order at 1:03 p.m. 
 

2. Approve Minutes 
a. Commissioner Schurter made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular 

meeting held Wednesday, October 19, 2016.  Commissioner Calhoun seconded 
the motion. Minutes were approved as written.  

 
3. Public Comments 

a. No public comments. 
 

4. Old Business 
a. No old business.   

 
5. New Business 

a. No new business. 
 

6. Other Business 
a. The next quarterly meeting of the Rantoul Board of Fire and Police 

Commissioners scheduled for Wednesday, April 19, 2017 will be changed to 
Tuesday, April 18, 2017 at 1:00 p.m. at the Rantoul Municipal Building. 

b. Lieutenant Jeff Wooten of the Rantoul Police Department was present and 
advised the following: 
Kevin Kaiser retired on September 9, 2016 leaving a vacancy that will not be 
filled and leaving the number of authorized officers at 30.  
Officer David Sawlaw submitted his intention to retire effective February 28, 
2017. The village has given authorization to fill this position vacancy.  An 
advertisement to accept applications for experienced officers was placed on The 
Blue Line web site for three weeks. 
The status of the current top eight applicants on the police applicant eligibility list 
are as follows:  
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The number one and number two applicants were interviewed by Rantoul Police 
Department (RPD). Applicant number three advised he was hired by Urbana 
Police Department. Applicant number four was interviewed by RPD. Applicant 
number five advised he was hired by Champaign Police Department. Applicant’s 
number six, seven and eight will be interviewed by RPD on January 26.  

 
7. Adjournment 

a. A motion was made by Commissioner Calhoun to adjourn the meeting.  
Commissioner Schurter seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 1:19 p.m.  


